Minutes

September 22, 2009
GSAAS General Meeting
CSTEA Conference Room

Jonathan Smith, presiding

Cassie Stearns, recording
Present: Gino Davis, Micheal Hicks, Tamil Maldonado, Bryan Ramson, Jonathan Smith, 

Cassie Stearns, Jose Tirado
Welcome – Jonathan Smith

This is the first meeting of the 2009-2010 academic school year for GSAAS. This year we are looking to revive the organization and make improvements to create more interest and participation. We are also looking to finalize the AMS chapter for Howard University, and to participate in joint programs with other student groups, such as University of Maryland. 

Upcoming Events

Joint GSAAS-UMD Cookout – the tentative date is October 10, with a possible rain date of October 16. 

Visit to NASA Goddard Space Flight Center – Jonathan Smith is making arrangements, working with some of the HUPAS and Physics professors. 

Visit to Army Research Lab – this trip is proposed for possibly October 23. The trip is still early in the planning phase. 

GSAAS participation in EPP – The NOAA EPP Conference will be hosted by Howard University this year, November 12-14. Students from Howard are being asked to help:

· Runners – anyone interested in running/gophering for the conference should contact Dr. Vernon Morris via email:  vmorris@howard.edu
· Registration – all students need to register for the conference via online registration. There is a 35.00 registration fee which should be reimbursed to students. 

· There will be a Student Conference on Saturday, November 

· Tamil Maldonado is a contact person for registration and other questions regarding student participation in the conference.

Thanksgiving Potluck – GSAAS would like to sponsor a Thanksgiving Potluck yet again this year. This has been one of our best events the past two years, so we hope to make this year as much of a success! The current proposed date is the week before Thanksgiving, Nov 20th.
Seminar – This semester’s seminar will be presented by Song-lak, a Boundary Layer Meteorology researcher from NCAR working with Dr. Jenkins and teaching at Howard this semester. The plan is for early December. 

Other activities

Forecasting – GSAAS is thinking this year of putting together a forecasting team to work with Howard University’s newspaper, The Hilltop. So far, this is early planning, but the following ideas were proposed:

· Possibility of doing in-house WRF forecasts

· Or, simply interpreting model data which is freely available via the internet

· Start small – do weekend forecast only for starters

· Dr. Jenkins has offered “moral support”

· Should we do a workshop first? 

· Dr Demoz, Dr. Jenkins or Dr. Yu are possible people to go to for help with this

T-Shirts- We are still planning on making GSAAS T-Shirts

· Dr. Morris is still offering to pay for T-shirts and printing

· Will we keep the same logo? Undecided.

Treasurer’s Report – Jose Tirado 

· We currently have $144.26 in funds

· Dues this year will be $10

· Dues will be due at the Thanksgiving Potluck, or November 20

Position Vacancies and Elections

· Public Relations – Nelsie Ramos resigned, so the spot is currently vacant. No one was elected to fill the position
· Student Representative – Bryan Remson has been elected interim Student Representative
· Advisor – This year GSAAS Advisor will be Dr.  Belay Demoz
Town Hall Meeting – The Town Hall meeting is an opportunity for students to voice their opinions and concerns directly to the Deans of the University. One has been scheduled for September 29, 2:00 PM

· All Graduate School students invited
· New Deans will be present
· Students will be able to express experiences, needs
· Known problems within HUPAS: limited courses, more professors/lecturers needed, no evaluation system in program
· HUPAS is not a department, which makes it difficult to get funds/professors/help with administrative problems
· Meeting is apparently only for students, not for faculty
· Suggested: we should present only problems which are relevant to the “higher powers” ability to help (ie hiring more professors, adjunct teaching positions), not bring up internal issues. Generally accepted as best course.
· Suggested: ALL issues, including intra-program issues should be addressed, as this is an opportunity to speak to our faculty’s “bosses”. 
· Suggested: students need to make a list of concerns

· There should be an ALL-HUPAS separate meeting for internal issues
· We need a list of concerns, first.
· GSAAS will provide support framework for student concerns, once they are known and listed. 
Next Meeting: General Body Meeting, October 15, 2009. 

